Lake Canyon Community Service District

POST OFFICE BOX 866 LOS GATOS, CA  95031-0866

Lakecanyoncsd@yahoo.com
www.lakecanyon.com

BOARD MEETING MINUTES, 
April 11, 2016
Kirk called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Kirk Epperly, Phil Abel, Bryan Cameron, Bud Everts, and Steffi Becking.  

Also present:   Rebecca Cabral, and Stacey Johnson.
Communication and correspondence:  
1. Information on the California Special District Association leadership conference was received. Stacey received approval from the Board to attend the conference.
Consent Calendar – (Review finances and approve minutes)

1. Approval of the financial report for March 2016.


a. Balance Sheet as of March 31, 2016

b. Profit and Loss for March 2016

c. Expenses by Vendor list for March 2016
2. 
Approval of the previous meeting minutes (March 2016).  

Bud moved to approve the consent calendar. Steffi seconded. Motion approved unanimously. 
Bud and Steffi volunteered to make a recommendation to the board as to a new QuickBooks reporting package that would be used to submit the financials to the board monthly.
Operations Report:  
1. Profit and Loss deficit discussion continued from last months meeting: The Board discussed the possible early payoff of the CSD’s US Bank bond obligation. Stacey has not received a response to the payoff demand requested from US Bank. Stacey will add Kirk and Steffi to the next inquiry. 
2. The Board discussed the mud slide that occurred at Beardsley Road bridge #2 (19260 Beardsley) on March 6, 2016. Bud pointed out that the Mutual Water Company has not had a chance to respond to the suggestion that Kirk made to split the cost of repair between the CSD and the Water Company.
3. The basin pump failure at 19515 Beardsley was discussed. The Board requested that an invoice for the labor portion of the cost be sent out to the home owner. The board discussed the need for a signoff of the septic tank use guidelines via escrow, a move in welcome packet, and the website. The board asked Stacey to contact our council to determine if the current ordinance is sufficient to allow enforcement of the rules of use.
4. The Board discussed the leach field inspection that Stacey scheduled with Questa in March. Matt Wool inspected the Beardsley Bridge #2 line during the same visit. Stacey indicated that he would be requesting bids for both the pressure testing of the Beardsley bridge line and the field flush of the leach line.  
Old and New Business:
1. PG&E’s Automated Demand Response (ADR) incentive was discussed. It was determined that the program would add no value to the current level of power consumption.
2. The board reviewed the Tax Roll Process. Stacey handed out the District Tax Roll Approval letter and the list of APN’s that was submitted to the County Finance department last year. The Board requested that the parcel’s address be added to the spreadsheet and sent out to the board for further review. 
Adjournment:

Bud moved to adjourn the meeting to May 9, 2016 at the Filtration Plant (19605 Manzanita Drive). Bryan seconded the motion. Motion Approved Unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:05 P.M.
